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Abstract- In today’s lifestyle smart phones and tablets are becoming common place for entertainment. The proposed 
application is basically a framework for mobile technology that allows user to share real time contents such as images and 
videos between multiple users. The complexity and difficulty faced by the users while sharing the live content to other users 
are overcome by the proposed application. The application is mainly proposed to reduce the problems faced during the 
media sharing between multiple smart phones. The dedicated user who wants to transfer the content acts as the server and 
the other receiving side acts as client. The application automatically configures the network settings and can access the 
network for sharing the real time contents between multiple users. 
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I. INTRODUCTION 

 
A. Sharing of the Smart Phone Contents 

Media sharing web services such as Face book[1]  
that allows user to share videos and images are 
becoming day by day popular. Sharing of rich media 
contents in less time such as uploading images and 
videos taken by the user and to share them with their 
friends is provided by these web services. These 
services originally targeted a lot of on the experience 
of sharing made media contents once the event (post 
hoc) and fewer on the $64000 time expertise of 
sharing pictures and video clips throughout the event. 
But in the above web services the user has to tag the 
image persons and is somewhat difficult to find the 
selected person in image. For accessing the shared 
contents the user must have to connect in somewhat 
manner to access the desired or shared file. As a 
result, sharing and consuming relevant contents with 
the relevant people requires the users to invest time 
and effort. 
 
From past few years the popularity of content sharing 
services, smart phones and tablets devices have 
increased their existence. According to the IDC 
Worldwide Mobile Phone Tracker[2], a total of  691 
million devices were shipped worldwide in the fiscal 
year of 2013 alone. Smartphones and tablets equipped 
with prime quality cameras, sensors and 
communication interfaces, change millions to make 
wealthy media at anytime, from anyplace, and share it 
with everybody else. Smartphone users area unit 
currently capable of creating use of rich media 
sharing services throughout actual events to share and 
consume content in period of time. However, the 
higher than limitations on interaction between the 
users still persists although they're using identical 
service at identical time and placement. Sharing user-
generated media on varied services mistreatment the 
cellular network has associated price and will 
increase the burden in its infrastructure. per ”An 

Empirical Study on 3G Network capability and 
Performance”[3], in conditions of fully loaded 
cellular network, latency for 3G information services 
can will increase to on the far side one second, and 
unpredictable behavior is exhibited like information 
calls being born unexpectedly. These limitations 
might not be a problem for basic email or web 
browsing, but it should heavily impact the user 
expertise of streaming wealthy media contents in 
period of time. 
 
Operating the mobile camera with high resolution 
picture quality and maintain these all at the same time 
is complex. Traditionally these tasks were performed 
separately by different applications which was too 
much time consuming and cost effective also. Such 
application was requiring the complete setup of the 
network and configuration with the application. 
 
Opportunistic networks[4] based on proximal radio 
are good candidates to address the limitations of 
content sharing between uncoordinated users who 
may not know each other or may not use the same 
services. These networks can improve the user 
experience by using proximal wireless links with 
higher bandwidth, instead of mobile data 
infrastructure, and reduce the cost associated with 
mobile data when sharing contents. These networks 
can relax the requirement for tagging, searching and 
filtering content since the relevance can be inferred 
from the opportunistic context. Opportunistic 
networks are created around the context of a specific 
opportunity[5]. Examples for opportunistic context 
are: a shared event that people engage with by taking 
pictures; sharing files between different people with 
common content interest profiles; relaying a message 
between different people whose geographical 
locations intersect in a way that generates a path 
between the source of the message and its destination. 
The ubiquity of mobile phones their embedded 
sensors and their ability to support multiple 
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communications interfaces make them excellent 
candidates for creating opportunistic networks. While 
there are many ways to load balance the mobile 
internet traffic, ad-hoc networking with proximal 
radio could be one of the solutions for enabling rich 
media content sharing with others near by, without 
applying unnecessary loads on the mobile 
infrastructure. 
 
To envision the future in which proximal radio 
technology will enable an evolution from the 
traditional model of post hoc sharing of created 
media, to an intermediate stage, of real time sharing 
of media within the context of its creation, to a future 
of media co-creation by multiple users sharing the 
same context. 
 

B. Purpose and Objective 
Based on this background, we proposes a framework 
called that enables smart phones to coordinate with 
each other, and create a proximal P2P network group 
on an adhoc opportunistic basis. It also enables 
uncoordinated users to share rich media contents (e.g. 
photos and video streams) in real-time within the 
context of a shared event. Figure 1 indicates how 
users at a live concert event may use the proposed 
framework to acquire and distribute images of the 
band from different view angles. 
 

 
Fig. 1. User Scenario in Live Concerts 

 
The main objective of the proposed plan  is to 
maintain simple usability, while joining or leaving 
opportunistic networks, and sharing media contents. 
While users may benefit from real-time sharing of 
rich media contents, user experience can decrease if it 
were to add additional burden on the user. To 
simplify usability we targeted the elimination of 
settings and configuration. 
 
II. RELATED WORK 

 
Prior to describing the framework design, this section 
will discuss relevant existing work in the field of 
content distribution over opportunistic P2P ad-hoc 
networks. Social-aware Content Sharing Demo[5] 
describe a file sharing application over an 
opportunistic network based on user profile 
information. Upon sharing contents, it examines the 
users sharing interests (genre of contents the user 
intends to share), habits, social contacts and mobility 

patterns. This particular application is built on top of 
Haggle[6], which is a platform for content-centric 
data distribution on opportunistic networks. Though 
this particular application focuses on sharing existing 
contents in a delay-tolerant fashion, it demonstrates 
the potential benefits of utilizing opportunistic 
networks for sharing files and user-generated contents 
in a seamless fashion. 
             
The user experiment of CallTheWeb[7] describes an 
experiment designed to understand technical 
feasibility and user perception of mobile video 
interaction. The experiment was done using an 
mobile video streaming application called 
CallTheWeb. The experiment results revealed that the 
3G network (as of 2008) was not satisfactory for real 
time video sharing from the users’ perspective, 
especially due to the bandwidth limitations. The 
experiment results also indicated that the general user 
preference favored Wi-Fi over 3G for real time 
content sharing. More over, users in that experiment 
reported that they would prefer the sharing feature 
integrate within the camera application, and desired 
the categorization of contents based on events, in 
order to ease the search process. As this experiments 
demonstrates, it is clear that relying on the 3G 
network for real-time media content sharing is not 
entirely feasible from the users’ perspective. 
 
BlueTorrent[8] explorers a way of sharing contents 
amongst proximal nodes, using Bluetooth as a 
network interface. It proposes a file swarming 
technique, which enables it to restructure the original 
content from small blocks retrieved from multiple 
nodes. While Bluetooth consumes less energy than 
Wi-Fi, and is more intended specifically for P2P 
communication, the potential bandwidth limitations 
are likely to become a bottleneck upon real-time 
content distribution of rich media. 
 
MOVi[9] proposes a framework that exploits the 
opportunistic use of P2P links for optimizing on-
demand video stream within a mobile ad-hoc 
network. MOVi is based on the assumptions that 
other nodes within the ad-hoc network may become ” 
seeds” for providing portions of the same video feed 
provided by the centralized server. Upon enabling the 
on-demand stream function, MOVi proposes a 
concept of centralized status tracking and control 
with decentralized data distribution. As a result of 
simulations, it has demonstrated that it equates to 
shorter video startup delays, and increases the 
capacity of simultaneous reception by multiple nodes. 
 
III. PROPOSED MODEL 
 
In order to meet the requirements as diccussed above 
the application explore ways to enable the features 
with no more than a point-and-shoot interaction 
within a single camera application, runnig on a off-
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the-shelf smartphone without any special 
modifications, such as acquiring the super user 
privilege. Users would point-and-shoot and the image 
will be automatically transmitted it to others in the 
group without any additional operation. Incoming 
images will be displayed as thumbnails in a similar 
way as images that were captured locally. The group 
coordination would be correlated with the specific 
scenery. In order to enable this, each group, would be 
annotated with geo-spacial factors. When the 
application enabled devices enter a specific scene, 
they would first look for already existing groups of 
nodes and attempt to join them. 
 
If relevant groups are not present initiate a new 
group. 
To add the users to the group the mobile contacts are 
used such as the users using the application will listed 
from the existing contact group and will display the 
list of the user in the application. Whenever any user 
wish to connect to the other user the application will 
send an message to the existing user and in reply the 
user will allow the other user to access the features of 
the application. After the user is authenticated or the 
request of the user is accepted the other user can 
access the functionality of the application in different 
ways.  
 

 
Fig.2 Application Overview 

 
The above figure represents the application overview 
of the system. The figure depicts that the one mobile 
that acts as an server which want to send the images 
or video files to the other users. The sender mobile 
which act as a server is connected with other mobiles 
with the Wi-Fi or the 3G network. To the camera UI 
with other users the application transfer the video 
stream frame by frame. In each group, one node 
would initiate the mobile access point, become an 
access point node (AP node), and have other nodes 
within the group join in, essentially creating a LAN. 
The detailed flow of this process would be explained 
in the next section. 
 IV. DESIGN 

 

This section go into the design of application, based 
on the design approach given in Section III. 
 

A. Framework Architecture 
Figure 2 indicates the basic structure of the 
application framework. It consists of a middleware 
for opportunistic P2P networking, a media 
sender/receiver, a front end user interface, and a 
backend server for managing the nodes along with the 
groups. 
 
The P2P network middleware acquires the location 
information (latitude and longitude) and Wi-Fi 
networks fingerprint from the sensors on the phone. It 
then sends it periodically to the server, which makes 
the grouping decision for the opportunistic P2P 
network. The location information is acquired by the 
A-GPS sensors on the phone, and the networks 
fingerprint is obtained by scanning nearby Wi-Fi 
networks along with their signal strength (RSSI). 
Based on these information, the server associates the 
device with the most relevant  group. If the assigned 
group already exists, the network middleware 
attempts to join in to the AP node. If the group is new 
and does not exist, it initiates the mobile access point 
feature of the phone, and become the AP node itself. 
The network middleware also keeps track of the 
current members of a group, and handles the cases 
when nodes join or leave the group. The media 
sender/receiver sends the captured images or video 
streams to the other nodes within the group. Upon 
sharing the media, The application enables a privacy 
function, when the user decides to not share an image 
or video while still within a group, the user may 
disable the transmission by toggling into ”private 
mode” with a click of a single button.  
 

B. Grouping Mechanism 
When users start the application, it will automatically 
probe the location and networks fingerprint and send 
this data as payload within a JOIN command to the 
server. If the server finds a relevant group within the 
node’s range, it will send a reply to the device with 
the group information (SSID and WPA passcode). 
Using this information, the device will attempt to 
associate with the AP node, and join the group. In the 
case where multiple relevant groups exist, the group 
with the nearest AP node will be prioritized. If the 
server does not find a relevant group, it creates and 
registers a new group, and reply with the SSID and 
WPA passcode of the new group. In this case, the 
node would initiate its mobile access point with the 
given information, and enable other nodes to join, 
when they come in range. After the joining process 
completes, The application will periodically issue an 
UPDATE command to the server. This message 
includes the latest sensor data of the device. The 
server, in return, will reply with the latest member list 
with their private IP address. 
When the user decides to leave the group, or 
physically steps away from the network range, 
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application will automatically issue a DETACH 
command to the server. This will remove the node 
from the group, and notify the other nodes of the 
group in the next UPDATE command response. In 
case of the user receiving contents that is irrelevant to 
his actual scene, the user can change group and 
associate with a group that may be a better fit to his 
specific context. When changing groups, application  
will issue a CHANGE command to the server. The 
server will first mark the node irrelevant to the 
current group and then search for other groups that 
may be more relevant but still within the desired 
proximal distance. 
 
The server will reply with the new group information 
(same as JOIN command). One of the key factors of 
opportunistic networks include the automatic 
reorganization of networks when nodes join or leave. 
Since a group requires an AP node, the network will 
break if that node leaves the group. Therefore, the 
remaining nodes must coordinate and reestablish the 
network by designating a new AP node. In case that 
AP node has left the group or got lost, application 
automatically issues a LOST command to the server. 
The server will reply with a new AP node candidate, 
that was the closest (in terms of radio proximity - 
signal strength) to the original AP node. The assigned 
AP node will initiate a mobile access point, and 
others will attempt to associate with it. In the case a 
regular node loses its link while the AP node is still 
present and alive, the server will request the node to 
retry and associate with the AP node again. If the 
nodes succeeds it will notify the server by issuing a 
RECOVER command. 
 

C. Front End User Interface 
As for the front end UI, it was designed with the 
concept of maintaining the simple user experience of 
point-and- shoot. The user interface is very similar to 
a familiar camera application, with slight 
modifications to accommodate  the special features 
introduced by the application framework. Figure 3 
indicates the basic image of the interface of an demo 
application, which enables simple image sharing 
within a  group. 
 

 
Fig. 2 User Interface 

The camera preview is shown on the full-screen 
background. The top-right button is the button for 
joining and leaving groups. It also acts as an indicator 

that turns gray when not associate with any group. 
The second button from the top is used for toggling 
between private (red icon) and public mode (gray 
icon). As described above, no pictures would be 
shared when the user turns it to private mode. The 
third button changes the group, when the user intends 
to do so. When the very bottom button is pressed, the 
application  shoots the image and transmits it to other 
nodes within the group. Finally, when the application  
receives a image from others, it shows the thumbnail 
on the top-left corner. The incoming image would be 
stored locally, and may be enlarged. 
 
CONCLUSION 

 
The application enables people to enjoy image 
sharing in real time with other people they do not 
necessarily know, while reducing the burden and 
costs of using the cellular network. It also enables 
users to get multiple views of the event, and increase 
the coverage of the scene they are interested in. 
Application  is especially useful for taking images in 
large family events, trade shows, conferences and 
recreational sports. 
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